

CLHO Prevention and Health Promotion Committee Agenda & Minutes

June 1, 2023 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome,	Quorum is	Committee:	Elisabeth
Introductions	50% +1 of	(Benton) Sara Hartstein, Rocio Munoz, (Clackamas) Jamie Zentner,	Maxwell &
(as needed)	committee	(Clatsop) Jill Quackenbush, (Columbia) Suzanne Beaupre, Jaime Aanenson,	Jennifer
and roll call	membership	(Coos) Katrinka McReynolds, (Crook) Katie Plumb, (Deschutes) Jessica Jacks, (Hood) Belinda Ballah, (Jackson) Tanya Phillips, (Jefferson) John Courtney, (Klamath) Jennifer Little (Chair), (Lane) Elisabeth Maxwell, (Chair) (Lincoln) Sara Herd, (Linn) Rachel Petersen, (Malheur) Sarah Poe, (Malheur) Evan Magner, (Malheur) Hannah Roy, (Marion) Susan McLauchlin, (Multnomah) Kari McFarlan, (Multnomah) Charlene McGee, (NCPHD) Neita Cecil, (Polk) Naomi Adeline, (Umatilla) Morgan Linder, (Union) Carrie Brogoitti, (Washington) Gwyn Ashcom, (Washington) Susan Pinnock, (Yamhill) Lindsey Manfrin OHA Present: (OHA) Courtney Fultineer, Tim Noe, Lily Banning, Sarah Wylie, Jackie Harris, (CLHO) Sarah Lochner Quorum present.	Little
Review of minutes	Review	The May minutes were approved. CLHO HPP May 2023 Final Minutes.	Elisabeth and Jennifer
New Funding Opportunity through CDC		Sarah Wylie introduced a new funding opportunity from the CDC on flavored tobacco with an emphasis on health disparities with menthol flavors. The scope of eligibility will be broad, and HPCDP plans to request \$750,000 annually in grant funds over five years. The average award will be in the \$400,000 range. CDC will fund 8 organizations through this opportunity.	Sarah Wylie



Conference of Local Health Officials		
	Susie Beaupre (Columbia County) said that they have been trying to identify the youth and people of color disparities and would like to assist with grant planning.	
	Sarah Lochner asked about how much OHA staffing costs would impact the grant amount. The grant breakdown proposed will be roughly one third for OHA personnel, one third for community collaboration contracts, and one third for communications and evaluation. There will be an opportunity to adjust work plans for LPHAs interested in doing flavor policy work.	
	Jessica Jacks requested that OHA staff continue to engage the counties with planning. Sara Hartstein (Benton County) appreciated that there would be room to adjust work plans moving forward.	
	By the July deadline, next steps will include the direction of work plans, infrastructure and community organizing activities. Please put your name in the chat if you wish to participate in a subcommittee on the grant. OHA will reach out to the CLHO HPP committee for more conversation on the grant.	
LPHA Funding Opportunity for Overdose Prevention	Courtney Fultineer and Tim Noe presented an update on LPHA funding for Overdose Prevention (PE 62 and PE 70). There is a potential funding gap of approximately one million dollars in the OPHA overdose funding grant. OHA is working behind the scenes to rectify the budget gap. The expectation is that OHA will find other avenues to cover the funding that LPHA's were anticipating for their budgets.	Courtney Fultineer and Tim Noe
	Sarah Poe (Malheur County) said there is a lower reporting of overdose deaths because there is no system to cover the deaths without access to county data reports. Tim suggested the system is woefully underfunded and there is a need to explore how the data is reported and how counties can access it if they need it. Tanya Phillips (Jackson) said the conversation needs to allow flexibility with ADPEP dollars as a funding option.	
	Katie Plumb said the counties are acting in a scarcity mode, with no funding for the number one problem at the counties and no funding to address it. Every county needs money for overdoses, and there is no surveillance system to assist with data to fund and prevent overdoses. If you ask the counties, they will tell you this is the number one problem. Jill Quackenbush (Clatsop) said they receive regional dollars, but they are not able to distribute the small amount fairly and equitably to the counties that need the funds.	
	Sarah Lochner suggested that she, Courtney, and Jennifer meet to share county needs to Carrie Brogoitti who sits on the Opioid Settlement Board. They could	



Conference of Local Health Officials

1	
	advocate for additional county funding from the opioid settlement to address
	the overwhelming public health problem in every county.
	https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/OSPTR-board-
	<u>archive.aspx</u>
	Recording of Opioid Settlement Board meetings can be found below:
	https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/OSPTR-
	board-archive.aspx
	board-archive.aspx
	Jessica Jacks asked about SB 238 which was discussed at the last meeting.
	Courtney said that the Governor had signed the bill. Courtney said that OHA and
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	ODE would be working together to develop the school curriculum around
	fentanyl, counterfeit pills, and overdose. Jessica and others on the committee
	would like to help develop the curriculum. Courtney will keep the committee
	aware of potential opportunities to assist on the bill implementation.
	Jennifer Little shared that Klamath Falls commissioners had passed the strongest
	new TRL penalties in the state. She thanked other counties for their guidance in
	the development and shared the TRL ordinance adopted 5/23/2023.
	the development and shared the TNL ordinance adopted 3/23/2023.
	PDF
	TRL ordinance
	90.02 adopted 5.23.7
Next Meeting	
7/6/2023	